
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, December 2 nd          Two from Galilee & Potluck Lunch     10:00 am 
 

Tuesday, December 4 th        Two from Galilee        7:30 pm 
 

Sunday, December 9 th        Hanging of the Greens & Communion    10:00 am 

         òShattered Joyó Healing Service      7:00 pm   
 

Sunday, December 16 th        White Gift Sunday &  

Sunday School Presentation     10:00 am 

     Four-Choir Festival of Lessons & Carols     7:00 pm 
 

Sunday, December 23 rd          Christmas Sweater Sunday               10:00 am 
 

Christmas Eve         Family Christmas Service       6:00 pm 

         Carols & Candles Service       8:00 pm

              Candlelight Service  with Communion           10:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Yesterday, with the inch of snow on the ground, it hit me ï Christmas is coming! Iôve been 

so focused on my thesis and other school work, as well as the week-to-week ministries of 

the congregation, that I really havenôt given much thought to Christmas. November was an 

exciting month ï I preached my last school sermon, we celebrated Remembrance Day, we 

celebrated the baptism of the Hudson twins, and we welcomed many new members into our 

church family. But none of these celebrations had prepared me for Christmas. If anything, 

they distracted me from how close Christmas was getting. 

 

Aside from not having been thinking about our Advent and Christmas Eve services, I 

havenôt given any thought to my Christmas shopping. I donôt enjoy shopping, but I do enjoy buying and 

wrapping gifts for my family that I expect they will appreciate. Perhaps youôve made better progress with your 

shopping than I have. Angie looks after the inside decorations, other than having me help lug up the heavy 

boxes and bins from the basement. Itôs recently been decided that weôre hosting a Christmas gathering for 

Angieôs side of the family on December 22nd. 

 

I know there are many ñHome for Christmasò plans being made within our church family too. Youôll see these 

special events described in this newsletter, but what you wonôt see are the other plans ï the Property Teamôs 

plan to erect the nativity scene on the church lawn, the plans being made to host a Christmas dinner for needy 

families, the hours of rehearsals in preparation for our  ñTwo from Galileeò musical drama, the preparation of 

the Sunday school children for their presentation, and the list goes on. 

 

In his newsletter, youôll read about Christmas preparations and traditions from around the world. As you 

engage in your traditions during these weeks, invite Jesus, whose birth we celebrate, to be part of all you do. 

 

I am so thankful that my family and I are part of this bigger Byron United Church family that allows us all to 

celebrate the Saviourôs birth together in many meaningful and special ways through the entire month of 

December. Christmas is coming, Christ is coming! Let us prepare ourselves to welcome Him! 

 

In His love, 

Pastor Greg  
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                                     ANNIVERSARIES 
                            Richard & Wendy Cadwallader, October 17

th
, 54 years 

David & Audrey Crone, November 19
th
, 50 years 

Terry & Nancy Lane, December 16
th
, 52 years      

Jack & Carolyn Scott, December 26
th
, 54 years 

Dale & Gwen Estabrooks, January 9
th
, 53 years  

      

BIRTHDAYS 
Greta Aldrich, November 22

nd
, 90 years young 

Dorothy Smith, December 10
th
, 92 years young  

Marion Scott, December 28
th
, 102 years young 

Marie Bingham, January 9
th
, 91 years young 

Dorothy Wright, February 13
th
, 94 years young  

Lorene Mills, February 19
th
, 95 years young 

Marcelle Thorp, March 2
nd

, 93 years young 

Charlotte Forberg, March 11
th
, 97 years young           

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The church office is closed between  

Christmas and New Year, but open from  

8:30 until noon on Monday, December 31
st
.  

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Financial Update  
 

Financial update as of  November 16, 2018: 

        2018  2017  

General Fund Givings       304,760         290,634    

Outreach Fund Givings          34,068           28,765 

 

We are thankful for your faithful and generous support. 
 

 
 
 

Church Family News  

DEATHS  
Glyn Williams September 30

th
  

Evelyn Neely   October 16
th
  

 

Our Congregationôs PAR Program 

If you have automatic withdrawals from your bank account to pay  

your bills, taxes, insurance or mortgage, then you already understand  

the PAR principle. Besides being convenient, using PAR for your  

offering ensures regular monthly givingôs to help our churchôs ministry  

even when you are away. You will be providing our congregation a dependable flow of 

contributions, which increases our overall financial stability. Why not participate in PAR?  

 

Advantages to Youé.. 
1) Convenience, Ease of Giving: no cash, writing cheques every week, less paperwork, and 

no need to worry about donations while you are away 

2) Regular support of BUC according to your wishes. 

3) Total confidentiality  

Advantages to BUCé..  
1) Being able to count on regular donations means increased overall financial stability.  

2) Reliable monthly income means the ability to plan for regular expenditures  

For more information or to sign-up, please contact:  

Church Administrator, 

Byron United Church, 

420 Boler Road, 

London, Ontario N6K 2K5 

519-471-1250 

email church@byronunited.ca. 

 

 

mailto:church@byronunited.ca


 

          Christmas Memories from Around the World  
Many of our members have lived or spent time in other countries in other parts of 

the world. We have gathered a collection of their memories for this Christmas 

newsletter.  

 

Christmas in Syria 
     Youth members from our Syrian families remember Christmas celebrations amazingly similar to ours. 
They decorated their house and always had a fresh tree. Rima had a large house so many of the large family 
gatherings were at her house. Each of the sisters decorated their trees with a special emphasis on the nativity 
scene. They went to church on Christmas day where the oldest brother was the priest. Another brother, 
Samer, would dress up as St. Nick and distribute presents on the day.   

 Jerry Reid 

Christmas in South Africa 
      As a small boy of 5 or 6, our family lived in a small mining town in South Africa. At Christmas time we 
would set up a small fir tree with presents underneath. ñSinterklaasò (Africaan for Santa Claus) would come 
on Christmas eve. My twin brother and I were so excited that we couldnôt wait for Christmas morning, so we 
would sneak downstairs during the night and open our presents. Being in the southern hemisphere meant it 
was summer and the schools were closed. Some families went camping over Christmas. During the day the 
óZuluô native warriors would come to the mining compound where we lived to perform a colourful dance. 
Friends would come over for a chicken dinner (raised in our yard).    

Dave Wagg 

Christmas in Poland 
 
     My favourite Christmas memory was when I was 4 years old and I 
was living in Poland with my mom, dad and my older brother. We 
always prepared for a long time prior to Christmas to make sure 
everything was perfect. We handmade decorations for Christmas tree 
and we would help our mom with baking. The house always smelled 
so nice with all the baked goods we were making. We decorated our 
Christmas tree on Christmas Eve, and we would like to get up nice 
and early in the morning to do that all as a family. A funny tradition 
that we always had was to have two carp fishes swimming in the 
bathtub. Just before Christmas Eve, my father prepared them for 
dinner (secretly I think that is the reason I donôt eat fish today haha). 
      We always had a special dinner on Christmas Eve and we would always look for the first star in the sky, 
and once we found it, then we would start our dinner. Christmas Eve dinner was always an event because we 
had 12 different dishes for dinner, and that was always great quality family time. Saint Nicolas would come to 
our house on December 6th and we would have the presents next to our beds. One time my brother said to 
me that it is not Saint Nicolas leaving our presents, but instead our mom and dad. We shared a room, so he 
had a plan that we will pretend that we are sleeping and we will catch my parents. He was awake but I was 
too little so I fell to sleep, so I couldnôt catch my parents or Saint Nicolas. This is why I still believe in 
Christmas spirit! 

Merry Christmas everyone!                                                                                                     Nicole Wieczorek. 

 

 

Christmas in India 

     Christian community in India celebrate Christmas with 
splendid display and with the quality of being light-hearted and 
cheerful. Celebrations of Christmas festival begin on the eve of 
Christmas on 24th of December and continue till New Year's 
Day. Christians across the country mark the birth of Lord Jesus 
Christ on Christmas Day by participating in special masses 
organized in churches. And Eucharistic Mass is very important 
for every Christian to attend. Celebrations of Christmas are 
marked by carol singing. Christians in India visit homes and 
sing Carols. Then comes the cakes, candles and decoration of 
the Christmas Tree. 
     In Christian households, preparations for Christmas begin at least a month in advance. People get their 
homes whitewashed and indulge in spring cleaning of the house to give it a fresh new look and then decorate 
the Christmas Tree and make the Crib, where the infant Jesus was born. You will always find a Star with a 
light in every Christian home you visit. This Star has a very special meaning for Christians. It is just not for 
decoration. Ladies start preparations for the traditional Christmas cake, Christmas Cookies (which is like a 
biscuit and we usually take with black coffee), and then the Rose cake (this is also a cookie), and many other 
dishes. The Dishes for lunch or dinner are non-veg, which is anxiously awaited by the entire family. Christmas 
Gifts are also bought for friends, relatives and kids in the family. Biggest festival for Christians - Christmas is 
also the time for family reunions. People staying in different cities for job or higher studies rush back to their 
homes to celebrate Christmas with their near and dear ones. 
      During the Christmas after the mass, the family and relatives visit home and all have a get-together lunch, 
if invited afternoon and dinner if invited at evening. All the family members and relatives together sing carols 
at home along with Christmas foods. Mainly children make hand-made cards which are then given to family, 
friends, neighbours, and whomsoever they wish to. The young and old alike would like to meet & greet Santa. 
The local carol groups would always have Santa accompanying them to various homes and Santa sings and 
dances; then distributes gifts to the families. Christmas without the traditional Christmas tree adorned with 
baubles, snow, angels, candy, et al. Most families start decorating their houses from the first week of 
December. Many grow the coniferous trees in their gardens or they use the artificial ones. They light up their 
houses, put up wreaths and hang up the traditional Christmas star. 
                                                                                                                                 Abi Cheria 

Christmas in Switzerland 

        Canada and Switzerland both have Christmas but the two celebrate it 
somewhat differently. When Santa went to check things out in 
Swiutzerland, he found several obstacles. The chimneys were too small, 
the Matterhorn too high and he would have to do military service,  
       The country has not two but four national languages: German, 
French, Italian and Romansch (Weihnachten, Noel, Natale and Natalschi.) 
Since the German is divided into various dialects, there are any number of 
different Christmases to be heard. 
       As for us, we opened our presents without any ringing of cowbells. 
This was followed by a delicious supper (No turkey) followed by gradually 
getting ready for bed. The next day we went to the Christmas Mass at the 
beautiful cathedral right beside the famous museum. The mass was 
chanted in Latin at that time: it was only later that the chants were changed to German. I would later go to the St 
Laurenzenkirche, the much less ornate Protestant cathedral; but that held a simple but meaningful service. 
       The Christmas season really started with advent; something was always going on. My mother liked to bake; 
as did a lot of other households, Oh yes! You could always hear óStille Nacht.ô (Silent Night) ï It must be universal 
in the Christian world! 
       Froehliche Weihnachten, Joyeux Noel or Buon natale. However you celebrate it, may it be a meaningful one.
                                          Ray Canon 
 



Be sure to join us on 
at 7:00 pm 

for the 

Four-Choir Festival 
of Lessons & Carols 

Featuring: 
�6�W�����$�Q�Q�H�·�V���&�K�R�L�U 

�%�\�U�R�Q���8�Q�L�W�H�G�·�V���&�K�D�Q�F�H�O���&�K�R�L�U 
�6�W�H�Y�L�H�·�V���6�O�L�G�H�U�V���7�U�R�P�E�R�Q�H���&�K�R�L�U 
St. George Catholic Church Choir  

 

Christmas in Jamaica 

      Jamaica is mostly a Christian island and as such love to 
celebrate the birth of Jesus. They wear their best dress to 
church on the Sunday or Saturday following Christmas Day 
and worship service begins as early as 6:00 am. 
      On the day before Christmas and on Christmas Eve 
everyone goes shopping at The Grand Market where music 
plays and some sections of the town are blocked off to 
facilitate vendors and shoppers. There children can get their 
faces painted and get a chance to sit on Santaôs lap. In the 
town square the stores are open until midnight and there are 
street dances and stage shows. Children are given picket money for rides such as merry-go-round and go cart. 
Food vendors sell jerk pan, soup, hot dogs, roasted corn and other items. Festivities last until the wee hours of 
Christmas morning.  

       
 A traditional Christmas dinner would be curried 
goat, chicken or ham with rice, peas and salad. 
The most favoured drink is sorrel and there is 
always a Christmas fruit cake for desert. Sorrel is 
made from the flowers of a bushy shrub which is 
part of the hibiscus family. Water is boiled and 
poured n the flower to extract the flavour and 
colour which is red. Ginger, sugar and rum are 
added and the beverage is sweetened to taste. It is 
then cooled to make a refreshing drink. 
 

Jamaicans love to sing and listen to Christmas carols throughout November and December at home, on the radio 
and at work.                                               Sonia Gregory 

 

Christmas in Ireland 

     What was Christmas like in my childhood years in Belfast, N. Ireland?  I have always 
loved Christmas and I think that a lot of that is due to the many happy memories I have of 
my Christmases as a child. I remember that I used to get excited at the sound of the first 
Christmas carols, often sung by carollers in the street or played by the Salvation Army 
Brass band, also around the streets. I looked forward to the first Christmas cards arriving 
and being displayed on the mantelpiece. Letters to Father Christmas had to be written 
and were duly sent up the chimney. There was great excitement on Christmas Eve as we 
would hang our stockings (the same long brown ones that we wore every day) on the end 
of the bed. 
      We had to be sure to be asleep before ñFather Christmasò would creep into our 
bedrooms and fill our stockings with little gifts, and always an apple or an orange in the 
toe. Our bigger gifts were left by the side of the bed. What excitement there was on 
Christmas morning when my two sisters and I opened our gifts. Many were bought by our 
parents but also given by aunts and uncles.  After we got dressed, we had breakfast and 

had a time to play with some of our toys, look at our books, etc. 
      All the time, we could smell the turkey cooking. Around 2 oôclock we would have our very special Christmas 
dinner. We only had turkey once a year, so it was much enjoyed. Around 5 oôclock, my cousins, aunts and uncles 
started to arrive. Tea was served and they would all stay for the evening. We didnôt have a lot of room so the 
younger folks ended up sitting on the floor. There was lots of conversation and the young folks provided the 
entertainment with poems and songs learned at school. We always had home-baked Christmas cake  ï a dark fruit 
cake with marzipan and royal icing ï a once-a-year treat. Eventually our visitors had to leave and the house 
seemed especially quiet after all the excitement and activity. 
     My father always topped off the evening with a little speech, which began with ñWell, thatôs Christmas over for 
another yearò!                                                              Joan Irvine 

 

Members and friends of Byron United Church have stepped forward to make a 
difference in the lives of others, children and the less fortunate. 
 
You filled 164 shoeboxes for Samaritanôs Purse, a new 
record! After sorting, they will be headed to countries like 
Uruguay, El Salvador, Guinea, Haiti, Chile, Costa Rica, 
or Senegal in time for Christmas. Worldwide 135 million 
boxes have been collected since 1993. To learn more 
and watch inspirational stories of how the shoeboxes impact the recipients, 
go to the website, samaritanspurse.ca 
 

Avril Keenliside took many pairs of socks, gloves and underwear to the 
Menôs Mission the first week in November. These donations will help keep men on the streets of London 
warm and dry during the cold winter months. This year, through your generosity, we collected 546 pairs of 
socks, 17 pairs of gloves, 51 pairs of underwear and many toques. Godôs love at work! 
 
For the past number of years, members have plucked envelopes from our ñAngel 
Treeò to provide a specific Christmas gift for a child from the Southdale Chaplaincy 
to be delivered in time for their Christmas party. The children's smiles of delight are 
more precious than any gift. Gifts should be in Christmas gift bags and delivered to 
the church no later than November 25

th
. If you would prefer to donate $20 to help 

Outreach buy Wal-Mart gift certificates for an older child, these are very much 
appreciated. Please see an Outreach member. 
 

Thank you Byron United Church members for your generosity.  

 
 

 
 

Shattered Joy,  

Sunday, December 9
th

   

7:00 pm  
A Worship Service for all  

who feel sadness at Christmas  
This special service offers a time for reflection, comfort and 

healing for those who are feeling the sadness of bereavement or 

other hurtful loss at this Christmas season. There will be an 

opportunity to hang a shard of broken glass on our tree as a token 

of that loss and our trust in the Saviour who promises to heal the 

broken-hearted. 

 

,  

A Blue Christmas Service 

Sunday, December 7
th

  

7:00 p.m.  
 

We are offering a special Service of  

Healing for those who are feeling the  

sadness of bereavement or other hurtful loss at Christmas.   

A time of refreshment and fellowship will follow. 

 
Two from Galilee 
A Musical love story 
that will warm your heart 
at Christmas 

 
Sunday, December 2nd at 10:00 am                                        
Tuesday, December 4th at 7:30 pm 

 


